
Stratford Police Department 
General Fingerprinting 

 

Effective July 26, 2022 fingerprinting for Citizens of Stratford with a valid I.D. will resume 
during the following scheduled hours; 

• Mondays and Wednesdays from 1800 to 2000 hours. 

• Tuesdays, Thursdays and Saturdays from 0900 to 1100 hours. 

• No fingerprinting will be done on Town Holidays. 
 

1. Face mask is optional. 
 
2. Fingerprints will be done on the IDEMIA machine.  The employer or agency that is 

requesting the citizen to be fingerprinted should supply them with a 'Service 
Code.'  If they have not received a 'Service Code,' the citizen should call the CT 
State Police Bureau of Identification at # 860-685-8480 to be issued one.  This code 
should then be entered on the following link: 
https://ct.flexcheck.us.idemia.io/CCHRSPreEnroll/.  This will provide them with a 
'Transaction Number' which will be needed from the citizen in order to print them on 
the IDEMIA machine. 

 
3. Once the citizen has registered via the above mentioned online link and has 

received a ‘Transaction Number,’ the citizen can come to the Stratford Police 
Department during the above mentioned hours in order to get fingerprinted. 

 
4. Ink cards will no longer be accepted by the state for employment.  

 
5. For those town residents that are required by a government agency or out of state 

employer to be fingerprinted on Applicant FD-258 (blue FBI card), notify the Desk 
Sergeant and a card will be provided to you to pass along to agency or employer. 

 
6. The Stratford Police Department will update the Town fingerprint general policy as 

directed by the Chief of Police and as directed by the State of Connecticut. 


